











































































































Courtnﬂ Delmgge
From: sangeeta Relan [N

Sent: Sunday, January 9, 2022 10:19 PM

To: clerk

Ce: citycouncil

Subject: Public Comment - Ethics Board Hearing

Dear Ethics Review Board,

My name is Sangeeta Relan and I reside on the [ BN | o known Councilman Relan since he was
born, when | came to the realization, | was no longer an only child. The baseless and petty complaints against Councilman
Relan should be dismissed. After reading the ethics ordinance and the complaints, it’s clear there were no violations and the
complaints were intended to harass the lone independent voice on city council that represents the broader Grosse Pointe
Park population and seeks transparency in City Council activities.

Vikas and Wendy have helped make GPP a welcoming and diverse community. Councilman Relan is committed to
representing the interests of all GPP residents and truly wants to make our city a safe and thriving home for his family and
constituents. These trivial complaints are diverting precious city resources and should not be taken seriously.

Thank you for your consideration.









Honorable Grosse Pointe Park Ethics Board,

Thank you for your work as members of the Ethics Board. The Ethics Board and
Ordinance No. 219 serves an important function in our community insuring
honest transparent government where elected officials and city employees
objectively serve the interests of all citizens.

We have read through the 3 complaints filed against Vikas Relan as well as the
Ordinance 219. Based on the intention of Ordinance 219 Section 2.4, we are
requesting the Ethics Board dismiss the 3 complaints filed against Vikas Relan.
The complaints clearly are not a violation of Ordinance 219 as specified in Section
2.4. bullet items 1 through 5.

These three orchestrated complaints are attempts to misuse Ordinance 219 and
the Ethics Board to intimidate and discourage free speech in our community by
members of our community with considerable wealth. The optics of hiring an
attorney to draft a 10 page amendment to a simple GPP Ethics complaint form
has the appearance of using wealth to intimidate. In the end, these complaints
are political in nature and attempts to utilize the Ethics Board to silence and
intimidate a council member with whom the filers have political differences.

The time and effort of the Ethics Board is a valuable part of open honest
government in GPP. These complaints are a waste of the GPP Ethics Board time
and effort as well a waste of GPP city government resources.

Thank you,

Mark and Sonja Franchett



Courtney Delmege

—
From: Karr, Justin
Sent: Monday, January 17, 2022 9:49 AM
To: clerk
Ce: citycouncil
Subject: Grosse Pointe Park Ethics Ordinance

My name is Justin Karr and | have lived at _in Grosse Pointe Park for the past 20 years.

| am writing to request that the complaints against councilperson Vikas Relan be summarily dismissed. | see no evidence of
any violations to the Ethics Code in the correspondence between the parties involved. Pursuing such a violation is a waste of
time, effort, and money. Petty, personal political squabbles should not be the business of our city council. By engaging in this
type of activity, the council sets a bad precedent in displaying shameful examples of governmental overreach and
infringement on private speech.

Our city council is above partisan infighting, and as a resident, | ask that taxpayer resources not be wasted on such
endeavors.

Thank you,
Justin Karr



To Whom It May Concern:
Re: Complaints filed against Council Member Vikas Relan
| am writing as a public comment on the complaints mentioned above.

My name is Susan Griffin. | have been a resident of Grosse Pointe Park at _since 1998.
My three children attended Grosse Pointe schools, and | was active on the PTOs, serving as president of
the PTO at both the elementary and middle school. | was also active in the Mother’s Club at South.

| know Relan to be an honest, fair-minded, non-discriminatory individual, with a desire to serve his
community. | am writing to have the complaints against Relan dismissed. None of the social media
comments referred to are a violation of the ethics ordinance.

In point of fact, per Sec. 2-4 “the code of ethics is intended to be preventative and not punitive.”
However, these very complaints are punitive.

The social media posts in question state fact and personal opinion. They are not “abusive, veiled
threats.” They are not “blatant attacks.” The complaints themselves seem to be a political maneuver to
discredit and malign a Council member who has a different point of view than the complainant.

| understand being in public office may result in one being ridiculed or attacked for their performance.
How is it possible that a small city has had so many bitter, accusatory, defaming attacks against our
Council members? | am ashamed to be a resident here.

Please dismiss all these inflammatory complaints.



To the members of the Grosse Pointe Park Ethics Committee:

I am writing to you as a former city council member, a woman, and a Grosse Pointe Park
resident.

| am not on social media. But when council member Relan attacked Ms. Shery Cottonin a
Facebook post with his misogynist and mommy shaming comments my friends, neighbors and
acquaintances reached out to me in dismay.

Vikas Relan said the Grosse Pointe News “printed a letter to the editor from the owner’s
mommy” and later referred to her as a “loser”.

What is going on in Grosse Pointe Park? How can a City Council member conduct himself on
social media in such a disrespectful manner?

This is not our city. His conduct is a poor reflection upon him, City Council, and the community
as a whole. Council members Relan’s behavior cannot continue unchecked.

| am asking you, the Ethics Committee, to address this issue because if you don’t, it will appear
as though you are endorsing these types of misogynist mommy shaming comments.

Council member Relan should adhere to section 2.2 of ordinance No 219 — Responsibilities of

Public Office and be honest, fair and most of all respectful of all persons with whom he has
contact.

As my mother and grandmother always said — if you don’t have something nice to say —don’t
say it at all.

Grosse Pointe Park deserves better — Council member Relan should either voluntarily resign or
undergo counseling and publicly apologize to Ms. Cotton.

W@ML

Barbara Detwiler

January 19, 2022



Courtney Delmege

—
From: Brian Wachter
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:57 PM
To: clerk
Cc: citycouncil
Subject: Letter for public comment re: Vikas Relan ethics complaint

| am submitting the letter below for public comment.

My name is Brian Wachter, and | live on the _ I do not know councilmember Vikas Relan or his
family personally, but | admire the work he has done and continues to do for our community. | am asking the ethics
committee to please dismiss all ethics complaints filed against Mr. Relan. Letting this disagreement go any further than this
is a waste of taxpayers’ time and money. Let’s not set a precedent that it’s ok to file a complaint or lawsuit every time you
feel insulted. Mr. Relan did not violate the ethics ordinance by using his position for personal gain or favors. What is the
purpose of this ethics complaint? It appears frivolous. Again, please dismiss these complaints. Thank you for your
consideration.



Courtney Delmege

From: Elizabeth Kurta [ G

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:51 PM

To: clerk

Cc: citycouncil; Elizabeth Kurta

Subject: Public Comment for January 11 Ethics Committee

Members of the Ethics Review Board -

My name is Beth Kurta, | reside at_and have been a resident of GPP for nearly 40 years. | have known and
respected Vikas Relan and his family for 10+ years and have always appreciated his transparency, candor, and commitment
to our community.

| am writing to request that complaints that have been brought against Vikas be summarily dismissed by this Board. After
reviewing the Ethics Code, it appears that none of the alleged ethical violations apply. The alleged “incident” doesn’t involve
decision making outside of proper channels, doesn’t involve use of public office for personal gain, doesn’t involve abuse of
political office, and doesn’t involve improper use of city resources. The alleged ethical violations do pose an attempt to
regulate or punish a citizen's freedom of speech.

As a resident who continues to deal with the ramifications of both the 2016 and 2021 sewer back-ups into my basement, |
feel very strongly that this is a waste of taxpayer resources at a time when there are real issues to contend with.

This action seems political - an attempt to remove dissenting points of view from leadership in our city. We live in a
wonderful community with many points of view that should be represented, respected and recognized with freedom of
speech protected, not censored.

Thank you for your service to the community | love, please do not misuse your role as a member of this Board.

Beth Kurta



Courtnex Delmege

From: Laura Ochab

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:48 PM
To: clerk

Subject: Ethics Review Board Meeting
Hello,

| am a resident of Grosse Pointe Park and live on_. I am planning to attend the Ethics Review Meeting on 1/11
and share my comments at that time, but also wanted to ensure that my comments are on record. | am writing to request
that the Ethics Review Board please dismiss the complaints against Councilmember Vikas Relan.

| have known Councilmember Relan since his campaign for Council. | have found him to be very responsive, honest, and
trustworthy. As a taxpayer, | greatly appreciate his transparency and the accessible manner in which he shares City
information with residents.

| am requesting that the ethics complaints be dismissed because they are clearly not a violation of the Ethics Ordinance. The
intent of the ordinance is to prevent conflicts of interest, abuse of political office, and improper use of city resources. If
these frivolous complaints are not dismissed — this will set an extremely dangerous precedent for any citizen to file a
complaint when they disagree with an action of the City or a City official. This is a waste of taxpayer resources and valuable
city time.

Councilmember Relan is a valuable asset to our community and | urge you to please dismiss these irrelevant complaints.
| appreciate your time and attention to this matter.
Thank you,

Laura Ochab



Courtney Delme{e

From: matt Ochab [

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:43 PM
To: clerk

Subject: Ethics Review Statement

Hello -

I am a resident of_in Grosse Pointe Park. | am writing today to ask you to please dismiss all current ethics
complaints against Councilmember Vikas Relan. | met Mr. Relan in 2016 when our basements flooded for the first time. Mr.
Relan was vital in organizing a group via Facebook where information and help could be found in one central location. As a
councilman, he is very active on social media. Citizens who tag him with their questions or concerns will find that he
responds very quickly to provide an answer, or direct them to the appropriate people who can help.

Councilman Relan is a man who truly cares about this community and its members. He’s always offering to lend a hand to
those who need help. Councilman Relan embodies what it means to serve the community. I'm proud that he represents me
and my neighbors. | wish more of our council members were as active and as visual as he is within our community. To punish
him would be a disservice to our community.

In reviewing the Ethics Code, the allegations are not a violation and do not involve anything improper regarding Mr. Relan’s
role on the Council. Anything said on social media under an individual’s personal account is protected by their first
amendment freedom of speech rights. Frankly, | find this witch hunt troubling and in poor taste.

Thank you,

Matt Ochab



Courtney Delmege

—— e e e e ==
From: LAURIE ARORA
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:32 PM
To: clerk
Ce: citycouncil
Subject: Ethics Review Board Meeting - Jan. 11 - Public Comment

Public Comment for Ethics Review Board
RE: Jan. 11 meeting
Dear Members of the Ethics Review Board,

| am writing to you as a former city council member and a 32-year resident of Grosse Pointe Park. | am
asking you to dismiss the complaints against council member Vikas Relan. While | was not subject to the
ethics ordinance during my term of service, | understand the ordinance was instituted for disclosing and
reviewing conflicts of interest.

The complaints lodged against Mr. Relan are aimed at his free speech for comments made from his
personal account on Facebook. Expressing himself on a social media platform should not be subject to
scrutiny by the Ethics Review Board or any other board. Please do not allow this board to be used as a
mechanism to monitor and silence differing opinions.

Further, this meeting to deliberate these frivolous complaints wastes taxpayer resources including
attorney fees, staff time, and building costs. | respectfully ask you to dismiss these complaints.

Sincerely,
Laurie Arora



Courtney Delmege

From: John F Martin

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:31 PM
To: clerk

Subject: Public comment 1/10/22

John Martin, _I find it sad so much time and energy is being spent on these
accusations against Mr. Relan. These claims hold even less water than our sewer system. I suggest
our new council members and their supporters focus on actual problems instead of inhibiting their
opposition’s free speech.

John Martin

emobilee



Courtnex Delmege

From: Graig Donnelly

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:28 PM

To: clerk

Ce: Nick Sizeland; citycouncil

Subject: Public Comment -- Ethics Review Board Meeting on 1/11/2022

Please read my comments below aloud during the "Public Comment" portion of tomorrow's GPP
Ethics Review Board meeting.

| am a resident of Grosse Pointe Park, near the Kercheval business district and close to our neighbors in
Detroit.

| have known Council Member Relan for several years, having met when he ran for Council in 2019. He
listens to all residents and does everything he can to address their concerns and dreams for our City.
Indeed, listening to residents is a primary role of any elected official.

These ethics complaints are not about Council Member Relan, though. They are an attack on those who
speak out and speak up, an attempt to quiet voices of people who share truths that those in power do not
want heard. Council Member Relan just so happens to be the target today. Tomorrow it could be any of
us.

In fact, the complaints aren’'t even describing behavior relevant to the City's Ethics policies, known as
Ordinance #219. To uphold or take action against Council Member Relan based on these complaints
would itself be an attack on his first amendment rights.

| urge the Ethics Review Board to dismiss these complaints, and to hold accountable those who
knowingly made them under false pretenses. Please exercise your duty, per the Ethics Ordinance, to
‘recommend to Council that Council, in its discretion, recommend or impose a civil infraction and fine on
the person making the false or frivolous complaint or refer the matter to the prosecutor for potential
prosecution.”

Thank you,
Graig Donnelly



Courtney Delmege

From: Kate Pierce W
Sent: Monday, January 10, 4:
To: clerk

Ce: citycounci;

Subject: Request to dismiss complaints against Council Member Relan

To the Clerk and Council of Grosse Pointe Park,

My name is Kate Pierce and | am a resident of Grosse Pointe Park. | am writing to ask that the g
complaints against Council Member Vikas Relan be summarily dismissed. None of these alleged
violations involve Council Member Relan using the office for personal gain, abusing the office nor
improper use of city resources. | think that this sets a dangerous precedent.

As a new resident who moved to the Park just before the pandemic began, | turned to social media to
learn more about our city, activities, and to connect to other residents. Mr Relan is the only member
of council who | have seen responding to residents and advocating for transparency. | do not want
our access to council to become even more limited.

There are no clear violations of the code of ethics. The code is intended to protect us against
conflicts of interest. If anything, the conflict here is for the complainants. The residents submitting
the complaints have made it clear which candidates they support using a very large media platform
already, and they are clearly attempting to continue their campaign against Mr Relan, where they can
without impunity print personal attacks.

Please dismiss all charges and stop this waste of our resources. | want my council to focus on
improving our city and preventing water from entering our homes. Let’s return to work on the items
that will continue to improve our city, together.

Sincerely,
Kate Pierce
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January 10, 2022

Board of Ethics City of Grosse Pointe Park
11115 Jefferson Avenue
Grosse Pointe Park, MI. 48230

To the Honorable members of the Ethics Review Board,

On behalf of the Grosse Pointes & Harper Woods branch of the NAACP, |
write today to ask that your body summarily dismiss these frivolous claims
that have been made against Council Member Vikas Relan.

Aside from being politically motivated, the alleged acts do not appear to
violate the ethics ordinance, which was crafted to address conflicts of
interest, nor do the social media posts in question involve use of public office
for personal gain or an improper use of city resources.

Instead, this hearing results in a waste of taxpayer resources. Additionally, a
finding of fault could invite further abuse of the ethics ordinance by allowing
for further scurrilous claims to be made by anyone who chooses to do so. It
is not just bad precedent it also opens the door for future abuse.

On behalf of the Grosse Pointes & Harper Woods NAACP, | urge this body
to act with integrity by dismissing these complaints.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

T

Cynthia M. Douglas, President
Grosse Pointes & Harper Woods NAACP

Mission: To secure the political, educational, social, and economic equality of rights in order to eliminate race-based discrimination and ensure the

heaith and well-being of all persons.



Courtney Delmeﬂe

From: Betsy Fortuna

Sent: Friday, January 21, 2022 6:14 PM

To: clerk; citycouncil

Subject: To be read aloud at 1/24/22 Ethics meeting

To the Ethics Committee,

I am very disappointed that the ethics board has decided not to read aloud
the letters that residents have sent to be read at the ethics hearing on
January 24, 2022. Residents have a right to have their voices heard in
public and it is not safe for many of us to attend in person due to the
ongoing pandemic. This gives the appearance of the committee's desire to
shut down public opinion, even if that is not what you have intended. Please
reconsider your decision and read all of the letters you have received
regarding this hearing.

Sincerely

Elizabeth Fortuna



Courtnez Delmege

From: Edward Keelean

Sent: Saturday, January 22, 2022 2:30 PM

To: clerk

Subject: Public Comment for 1/24/2022 Ethics Review Board Meeting

My name is Edward V. Keelean and | am a 35 year Park resident and live at _ GPP. lam
also a licensed attorney, now retired, who has practiced law in the area for over 44 years. |am a
frequent attendee at council meetings, a former candidate for council in 2015, and a Democratic Precinct
Delegate in precinct 2.

| have reviewed the three complaints at issue, the ordinance and the procedural rules of the board and
conclude that these complaints should be summarily dismissed pursuant to Rule 204 (e) because the
complaints do not show any violation of the ordinance. The intent of the ordinance is to regulate official
acts that are a conflict of interest between public employment and private gain. These three complaints
involve social media posts during a very contentious election race and have virtually nothing to do with
conflicts between Councilman Relan's private interests and the publics interest.

Thank you for your service on this important board.



Courtney Delmege

From: Nina G

Sent: Sunday, January 23, 2022 11:11 AM

To: clerk

Ce: citycouncil

Subject: Citizen public comment for ethics review board agenda
Hello,

| am submitting this letter to be included in public comments for the upcoming Ethics Review Board meeting.

My name is Marina (Nina) Gazel and | live at ||| | | BB | 2 vvriting to recommend dismissal of the
claims against council member Relan.

Though | find the social media commentary unnecessary, it is not a violation of the ethics ordinance and infringes
on Mr. Relan’s Freedom of Speech since he was posting as a private member of the community, not via official
council page/comment. | believe these complaints set a bad precedent and risk becoming increasingly political in
nature on both sides. Mr. Relan is not using his office for personal gain, not making impartial decisions, and not
making governmental decisions outside of proper governmental channels.

As a new member of this community (1.5 years) | am embarrassed by the way social media and print media is
used to inflame and build divides on ALL sides of the political spectrum. It’s childish, sets a terrible example for

actual children/young people, and makes me legitimately ashamed of living here (which is a shame because the
in-person (non-virtual) experience of connecting with members of the community across the political spectrum is
so pleasant, helpful, and supportive).

That said, use of social media by council members on their personal accounts is not in violation of the ethics
ordinance and infringes on their Freedom of Speech. If the city council wishes to add language to the ordinance
about social media usage in the future they are free to do so, but cannot punish Mr. Relan for something not
included in the current ordinance.

Thank you,

Marina (Nina) Gazel




Courtney Delmeﬂe_

— — ——
From: Graig Donnelly
Sent: Sunday, January 23, 2022 4:13 PM
To: clerk
Ce: Nick Sizeland; citycouncil
Subject: Public Comment - Ethics Review Board Meeting on 1/24/2022 (Re: Public Comment -- Ethics Review Board Meeting on
1111/2022)

| am again submitting my below comments with a request that they be read aloud at tomorrow's Ethics
Review Board meeting. | will not be able to attend in person and, in the midst of a pandemic, | find it
more than a little embarrassing for our City's administration to not read all written comments aloud.

Thank you,
Graig Donnelly

On Monday, January 10, 2022, 04:28:19 PM EST, Graig Donnelly ([ GG -t

Please read my comments below aloud during the "Public Comment" portion of tomorrow's GPP
Ethics Review Board meeting.

| am a resident of Grosse Pointe Park, near the Kercheval business district and close to our neighbors in
Detroit.

| have known Council Member Relan for several years, having met when he ran for Council in 2019. He
listens to all residents and does everything he can to address their concerns and dreams for our City.
Indeed, listening to residents is a primary role of any elected official.

These ethics complaints are not about Council Member Relan, though. They are an attack on those who
speak out and speak up, an attempt to quiet voices of people who share truths that those in power do not
want heard. Council Member Relan just so happens to be the target today. Tomorrow it could be any of
us.

In fact, the complaints aren’t even describing behavior relevant to the City's Ethics policies, known as
Ordinance #219. To uphold or take action against Council Member Relan based on these complaints
would itself be an attack on his first amendment rights.

| urge the Ethics Review Board to dismiss these complaints, and to hold accountable those who
knowingly made them under false pretenses. Please exercise your duty, per the Ethics Ordinance, to
“‘recommend to Council that Council, in its discretion, recommend or impose a civil infraction and fine on
the person making the false or frivolous complaint or refer the matter to the prosecutor for potential
prosecution.”

Thank you,
Graig Donnelly



Courtnex Delmege i}

From: Amy Greenroyd

Sent: Sunday, January 23, 2022 4:47 PM

To: clerk

Cc: citycouncil

Subject: public comment for ethics review board meeting Jan 24, 2022

My name is Amy Greenroyd, | am a resident of Grosse Pointe Park. | am writing this for submission as public comment in the
ethics review board meeting.

| am requesting complete dismissal of the three alleged ethical violations charged against Councilman Relan. As a resident |
have found his behavior both officially in council and unofficially as a fellow resident to be above reproach. The

appearance of these purported "violations" are remarkably coordinated and feel to be an attack against our community as a
whole and specifically Councilman Relan. None of the "violations" apply to the city's code of ethics and instead are a
personal attack on a resident of this community. The behavior is abhorrent. The city should request the Cotton Familyasa
whole to cease and desist these attacks via phony ethics violations and numerous attack columns in the Grosse Pointe News.
The community deserves better.

Respectfully,
Amy Greenroyd





